[image: image1.png]






Administrative Services
Area Council

May 25, 2010
PRESENT:

_x__Arlene Bautista
___Mike Dalton
___Rod McMillan              

__x_Francis Baylen
_x__Momi Elliott
___Carlos Mena
_x__Dean Whetham 

___Neal Bennett
_x__Jo Ann Higdon
_x__Patrick Papetti
___Lisa Yaguchi

___Dan Cahill

_x__Miriam Ifill
_x__Lillian Sapp
___Johnathan Fornes     

___June Curtis

___Donna Manno
_x__Valerie Wagner       _x__ Lisa Webb        

Minutes:  The minutes of April 27 were approved with the following corrections:

Under JoAnn Higdon: The Board approved the TRANs.
Request for Use of College Vehicle 
The warehouse is printing the revised form, and it will be distributed to the division offices.
On-Line Safety Training
The Health and Safety Office will be implementing an on-line Safety Training program.  Several division offices have participated in the pilot program.  There is a link to which staff is directed.  Once you are in there, you must complete the training. This will replace the monthly safety training which is currently done by flyers that are sent to the division offices.  Managers will receive training.

Division Reports:
· Valerie Wagner
· The Rideshare survey was mailed on Monday.  Valerie received a call from the State Department of Health. We have another TB exposure case by an international student attending the Spring 2010 semester. Faculty and students affected by this have been contacted.
· Lillian Sapp
· Purchasing held their fiscal year-end meeting.  Invoices should be submitted to accounts payable as soon as possible.  Accounts payable will not accept estimates. 
· Miriam Ifill
· Registration for summer and fall just started.  Students have to be paid in full at both campuses, or they will be dropped.
· Dean Whetham
· Phase 3 is scheduled to be completed in the middle of June. The upper section of the bookstore should be completed in September.  The Social Sciences building renovation begins in July.
· Frances Baylen

· ITS is continuing with campus wide labeling of the computers.  
· MS Office 2010 works best with Windows 7.  Windows XP has worked well with our campus computers.  There is a big difference between Office 2003 and 2010.  There is no date set for when the upgrade will take place.
· Lisa Webb

· The HRS system at LACOE will be down from June 1 – 4.  The system will be updated to migrate employee ID numbers.  Payroll staff will go to training on June 4.  
· Payroll needs to work with ITS on Timekeeper to take out the social security number and use the student ID number. 
· LACOE will be generated by a system ID number. The current employee ID number needs to be replaced with a LACOE ID number.
· For security reasons, the social security number attached to payroll records must be removed.
· Patrick Papetti
· The Bookstore renovation is complete, and it looks great. The flow for the register line is similar to Fry’s Electronics. There is a designated Customer Service area.   They are going through a punch list of items that need to be corrected.  
· The Bookstore is working with ITS to integrate the student on-line registration which will be linked to the Bookstore.  The link will let the students know what books are needed for the class.  Implementation is scheduled for July.  

· Momi Elliott
· Everyone enjoyed last week’s workshops for classified employees.  The Staff Development’s office did a great job. 
· Accounting is working on year-end closings.
· Arlene Bautista
· Campus Watch is going well.  There is an email address where students/staff/faculty can send their concerns or suggestions.
· JoAnn Higdon
· The predicted shortage is to be 19.1 billion.
· Budget hearings are this week.  CALworks is on the chopping block. The PE classes might be affected again.  
· The District is prepared for a couple of bad years.
Meeting adjourned at 9:40   a.m.
